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February 26, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is the proviso response submitted in accordance with Section 93, Proviso P2 of the 2010 King County Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16717, responding to the King County Council’s direction to report on the activities of the Department of Public Health to help assure access to family planning/sexually transmitted disease services for teens in the Kent area and the community surrounding the Northshore public health center.  The proviso states:

Of this appropriation, $25,000 shall only be expended or encumbered if, by March 1, 2010, the executive transmits to the council a report on the activities of the department of public health to help assure access to family planning/sexually transmitted disease services for teens in the Kent area and the community surrounding the Northshore public health center. The report shall address how the department is: (1) helping clients who accessed services in 2009 transition to a new source of care; (2) working in partnership with other community based organizations to promote culturally competent access to services; (3) reprioritizing the work of family planning health educators including through locating the educators with other community providers in the Kent and Northshore communities; and (4) planning to evaluate the impact of these efforts on access to family planning/sexually transmitted disease services and the health of the community. The report shall also include a review of the dedicated financing sources available for family planning in 2010 and an assessment of the outlook for dedicated family planning funding over the next three years.

The adopted 2010 Adopted Budget included the elimination of stand-alone Family Planning clinical hours at Northshore Public Health Center (in conjunction with a new partnership with HealthPoint Community Health Centers at that site) and the closure of the Public Health Kent Teen Clinic, including Family Planning services and a small primary care practice.  The Northshore Family Planning clinic served primarily uninsured and limited English proficiency clients and the Kent Teen Clinic targeted low-income teenagers.  This Proviso Response describes the activities Public Health – Seattle & King County has taken and is undertaking to help assure access to family planning/sexually transmitted disease services for teens in the Kent area and the community surrounding the Northshore public health center.  The response is organized according to the five elements listed above.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-263-8695.

Thank you for your continued concern for how the County assures access to health care services for its most vulnerable populations.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH)


Ben Leifer, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH


Alan Painter, Human Services, Health & Housing Policy Advisor, King County 
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